City of Oronoco
Special City Council Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 15, 2009
5:30 pm
I. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.
II. ROLL CALL

Councilor Kevin McDermott, Councilor Paul Briggs, Councilor Jackie Hall, Councilor Brian Breider, Mayor Scott Keigley, Clerk Sandy Jessen, Attorney Fred Suhler, and City Engineer Joe Palen.
III. Rucker Property/Soil Boring Report the soil borings indicates that the property has loess (Glacial dust) and not an ideal location for the reservoir. There is 27 to 30 feet of windblown loess, there is risk with constructing reservoir at that site, it may be prone to settlement and could cause leaks to the system.  City Engineer Joe Palen recommended pursuing an alternate site.  They were surprised to find this at the site, it is rare, isolated for this site, and a different site would likely not have the same conditions.
IV. CEMETERY PROPERTY – soil boring approx. $1200.00
City Engineer Joe Palen requested authorization to test at the cemetery location; they should be able to find a location that is consistent with what would be suitable for the reservoir.   He has contacted the cemetery association and got permission to the test there.   Councilor Brian Breider; can they compact the soil?  City Engineer Joe Palen; to construct a rock pier to support it, it would be costly, it would probably out way the cost of finding another site.  City Engineer Joe Palen; silt melts like snow when water is added, there may be issues with building at the Rucker property. Mr. Rucker stopped and got a copy of the report.  City Engineer Joe Palen; he may not develop the land for a long time, so probably it wouldn’t pay for him to do additional soil borings.  The city may go back and test other locations on Rucker’s property if the cemetery location doesn’t have favorable findings. Mayor Scott Keigley motioned to spend $1200 to have the cemetery site soil bored, Councilor Kevin McDermott second; discussion:  what are the costs to continue boring many locations, are there other viable options?  Caryl Cowden park?  The city would need a tower; it is double the cost of a reservoir.  North of town, across County Road12; City Engineer Joe Palen; it is 60 feet lower; Caryl Cowden Park is 80 feet lower.  All in favor, motion carried.
People’s Coop put in new power poles, where one went in by the cemetery it looks like clay. They will bore on Friday.
V. ARCHEOLOGICAL SURVEY – needed – part of the EIW 
As a requirement for the funding from PFA it was required to do an EIW, the MN Historical Society was to comment on the impacts; they are requiring an archaeological study to be done. The utilities are currently in city row which are disturbed land, an archeologist has to do a survey and also look at the reservoir site for artifacts.  The cost was from $2000 to $20000; the quote recommended is $2230, it was put on hold when we found out the site for the reservoir was not viable.  They will not likely to find anything right off the streets. The city must comply to receive funding Mayor Scott Keigley motioned to perform the archeological survey, Councilor Brian Breider second; discussion: Bonestroo has worked with a few of these companies in the past.  All in favor, motion carried.
VI. PROJECT UPDATE

Property acquisition of the cemetery – The cemetery association has been incorporated longer than the state has existed.  In 1857, a board of 6 trustees was named.  The property consists of two parcels – there is a plat that was created from what was already there (9 acres), the other parcel is not part of the plat.  The language looks as though they can sell land that is not needed, but must follow a process; the city may have to convene a special meeting with the Cemetery Board. The City would need 1/3 of an acre; the cemetery board may be looking for maintenance, which the city is not interested in.  City Engineer Joe Palen; the city could offer a lump sum payment; provide water service for the cemetery with no monthly charge or assessment for the hook up, and offer landscaping.  When you’re in the cemetery you will only see a small portion of the reservoir; the corner of the property would be the least visible. Councilor Kevin McDermott; how much land would need to be purchased?  City Engineer Joe Palen; 1/3 of acre plus an access easement along the edge of the property, there is a field access already or it could come off the township road. The property’s worth is similar to the Rucker’s.  The city should be prepared if the borings should work out to be ready to make an offer.  The cemetery is non for profit and they will want proof of what it’s worth,  it would be up to the cemetery board to request an appraisal; which costs  $1200 - $1500, the city has to find out what needs to be done in order for them to be able to sell the property.  The City should approach the Cemetery Board and find out what will need to be done; request a copy of their documents, speak to Neil Stolp about the documents so that the city can move forward. The city will need to find out the correct process;  cannot use eminent domain from a religious institution, there are many statutes about cemeteries,  if the soil borings look good on Friday the city should be ready to move forward. The city will get the document from Neil and forward to Attorney Fred Suhler for Monday night’s meeting.  The city could offer the original appraisal amount, a yard hydrant, either a fire or flushing hydrant.  There will be hydrants at 1000 foot spacing’s; they will be located where they’re usable.  The city would want to set special meeting with the Cemetery Board.
Water reservoir: the engineer’s have the plans nearly completed, the SEH report showed water pressure that they were not comfortable with; some of the pressures that would be provided in River Wood Hills, they recommend to raise the water level of the reservoir 10 feet to increase the pressure, they try to balance the pressure residents will have throughout town, areas like RWH V along with Caryl Cowden would have pressures that are on the lower side and by bringing up the water elevation 10 feet it will bring all within an acceptable pressure range which is different than SEH’s recommendation. The high point is 1150 feet and is River Wood Hills Drive is at 1043 feet which is 110 feet below elevation, which transfers to 46 psi and would be 40 psi otherwise. The well house is 60 psi and varies 20 psi with use RWH will see a slight pressure drop, they are trying to balance things out, and it is easier to deal with high pressure than low pressure. The reservoir height would still be about 30 feet high; can lower the water level 10 feet in the winter or prior to have many users to prevent stagnation or other issues, the change of the cost is not much of an issue.
Modeling:  RWH developments; the water mains are not looped, fire flows will not be great until they are,  the issue will go away when it becomes more developed.  RWH I don’t have fire hydrants they have flushing ports; this cannot be addressed with this project because PFA will not fund it.  

Scheduling:   could possibly split the Water Improvement into separate projects and bid out separately; City Engineer Joe Palen will bring back a recommendation on Monday night.  The reservoir, well improvement, and distribution project bids would be affected by the location of the reservoir. City Engineer Joe Palen will have to check on the requirements. The bid package should be going out now; looking at Monday for approval on the specifications, but won’t be able to with the uncertainties now.  There are a few things to work out on the plans; the fire dept and the private drive. The location to cross the river is difficult; the pipes will be put on east side of bridge, insulated pipes saddled to the side of the bridge. It is high risk to move it; the farther it is moved off, the more it would add to the costs, would have to go off and come back; the level drops low near the salvage yard.  If the findings are desirable could move the location, if it could save money, it is a remote chance.  City Engineer Joe Palen will check prior to ordering the pipe.  The county gave preliminary approval to run along the bridge, but will need to submit a final drawing for final approval.  Owatonna only had one bid come in for their project. PFA is the funding arm they divvy out the funds.  The bids may come in at plus or minus 10% of the estimates.
VII. WATER ORDINANCE

PFA requires having a water ordinance in place; it is a requirement of the loan application.  The ordinance will be brought forth on Monday for approval and publication.
VIII. COUNTY PARK 
Mayor Scott Keigley motioned to have the county draw up the contracts for the city attorney to review the offer proposed by the county,  Councilor Jackie Hall second;  request a contract for review to make sure that it is acceptable; the city is not locked in until the contract is acceptable – all in favor, motion carried.
IX. TILLY’S TAVERN- 
Tilly’s -  Reimbursement for Liquor License – Karen Lowe Connelly would like a prorated reimbursement for the liquor license at Tilly’s and is requesting the city to bill Mark Kuehn for the remainder of the year.  The new forms are being sent to the city from the state and will be filed with the state, with approval from Council.

Mayor Scott Keigley motioned to reimburse Karen Lowe Connelly for the remainder of the Liquor License fees and for Mark Kuehn pay the balance to the city Councilor Paul Briggs second; all in favor, motion carried.
X. ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Scott Keigley motioned to adjourn at 7:20 pm, Councilor Jackie Hall second; all in favor, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,

______________________




________________________            


City Clerk                                                                                Mayor
